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Some	plant,	some	water,	but	God	gives	the	increase…


In	 February	we	 invested	 time	 in	 VBS	 outreaches	 and	 camp	with	 the	 teen	 girls.	We	 still	 had	
Thais,	the	seminary	student,	here	and	it	was	during	this	time	we	started	weekly	teen	meetings.	
It	has	been	a	blessing	to	see	our	teens	participate	 in	evangelism;	some	giving	out	tracts	and	
others	 speaking	 and	 sharing	 their	 faith!	 We	 have	 been	 striving	 to	 continue	 to	 have	 more	
contact	 throughout	the	week	with	our	teens.	Recently,	 the	girls	made	cookies	to	sell	so	that	
they	could	begin	saving	up	for	winter	camp.	Please	pray	for	the	continued	spiritual	growth	of	
Thayana,	Emily,	Mari,	and	Isadora.	


I	continue	to	meet	with	Maria	Helena	each	week.	She	is	one	of	our	contacts	that	we	have	had	
for	 many	 years.	 She	 met	 Br.	 Mike	 and	 Br.	 Jim,	 another	 missionary,	 when	 they	 were	 door-
knocking	on	her	street	several	years	ago,	maybe	seven	years?	We	have	known	her	awhile.	All	
through	 those	 years,	 she	 had	 a	 busy,	 active	 life	 while	 caring	 for	 her	 mother,	 who	 was	
bedridden.	Tammy	and	I	repeatedly	strove	to	lead	the	conversation	to	spiritual	things,	but	she	
never	 showed	 much	 interest.	 However,	 after	 her	 mom's	 passing,	 her	 own	 personal	 health	
issues	 caused	 her	 to	 slow	 down	 her	 life.	 It	 was	 at	 this	 time	 that	 she	 became	 interested	 in	
spiritual	 things	and	asked	 if	 it	would	be	possible	 to	 study	 the	Bible	with	her.	We	have	been	
working	through	a	chronological	study	of	the	Bible	for	several	months	now.	More	recently,	she	
has	shown	a	greater	understanding	of	the	gospel	and	her	personal	need	as	a	sinner	and	now	
has	testified	of	her	belief	in	Christ	alone	for	salvation.	After	all	those	years	of	disinterest,	what	
a	blessing	to	see	her	testify	this!	Please	continue	to	pray	for	her	spiritual	growth	and	further	
understanding	of	God's	Word.


Second	Condominium	Outreach

This	past	weekend,	we	did	an	Easter	outreach	at	my	parents'	condominium.	The	turnout	was	
smaller	than	our	Christmas	outreach,	but	with	the	smaller	group,	the	kids	paid	attention	as	we	
shared	the	gospel.	We	also	invited	Pastor	Claudio	from	the	church	at	Ponta	Grossa	to	help	out.	
This	 condominium	 is	 located	 between	 the	 two	 churches;	 Lord-willing,	 we	 will	 see	 families	
come	out	to	visit.	We	appreciate	your	prayers	for	this	ministry	attempt!


Family

At	the	end	of	the	month	my	parents	and	I	will	be	traveling	to	the	US	to	attend	graduations	and	spend	time	with	family.	Looking	forward	
to	crossing	paths	with	some	of	you	in	the	coming	months.	


Thank	you	for	your	continued	prayers!

Tati	Cordeiro


